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CIRCULAR TO DEPARTMENTS AND AUTHORITIES NO.1 OF 2000
GST CLAUSES IN AGREEMENTS
g Agencies are advised that claims for compensatory wage increases as a result of the
- introduction of the Goods and Services Tax (GST) should be rejected.
Some agencies are being pressed by unions to insert GST clauses in agreements. These
clauses seek prospective wages adjustments for employees in the event of “legislative or
other significant change(s) which affect employees’ real level of remuneration or conditions
of employment”. Agencies are not to agree to the inclusion of GST clauses or to allowance
clauses that make reference to GST adjustments.
The Government's view is the effect of the GST will be compensated through personal
income tax cuts. Similarly, allowances will continue to be reviewed and adjusted in
accordance with past practice. Where employees incur reasonable expenses exceeding a
prescribed allowance, most agreements provide for the reimbursement of actual expenses
on production of receipts.
If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact your Labour Relations
Adviser.
) Yours faithfully
JEFF RADISICH
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
LABOUR RELATIONS SERVICE
11 April 2000
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